

October 2022 NEWSLETTER OF THE NJI-NDC BRANCH OF LOCAL 300 Vo. 39, No. 3

## Marie Chery, BRANCH PRESIDENT

"AN INJURY TO ONE IS AN INJURY TO ALL"

NJI-NDC 80 County Rd. Jersey City, NJ 07097 PHONE AND FAX NUMBER 201-653-1767, IN HOUSE 5082

## **FSS AND SAMP UPDATE!**

Management has informed us that the remaining FSSs (including SAMPS) will begin being removed, as of **December 31**, **2022**. Therefore, **the bids on FSS and SAMP will be abolished**. Written notices should be received promptly. Mailhandlers, whose bids are abolished will become Unassigned Regulars, until they acquire bids through the normal bidding process or they select jobs from among Residual Vacancies. This, along with recent schedule changes; STC dislocations; and "service realignments across the country is part of the inconsiderate implementation of PMG DeJoy's 10-Year Plan.

AS WE SPEAK, THE FINAL BID VACANCY PACKAGE FOR 2022 IS BEING POSTED. To avoid undesirable consequences of being unassigned, mailhandlers, affected by abolishments, in particular, should consider bidding. The results, as well as those of the November bids will be implemented on January 14, 2023.

Check out the official website of Local 300 for bids, forms and updates, WWW.NJINDC.LOCAL300NPMHU.ORG